
CHESS NOTES   22.12.16   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 1 of the Lincolnshire League 
played hosts to reigning champions Grimsby. However, 
Grimsby’s crown received a jolt when they lost to Louth 
recently, who now head the table, so a win for them was 
needed to maintain the pressure on the leaders. Lincoln, on 
the other hand with a solitary point to show for their 
efforts also needed a win to lift themselves off the bottom 
of the table. 
 
On board 4 Lincoln’s Paul Fischer was paired as white 
against Stuart MacDonald and we pick up the game after 
black has just played 44. ...Bd4 (see diagram) and now Paul 
had to play 45. Nd2 to protect the pawn on e4 but this 
allowed 45. ...Bxb2 46. Rb4 Bc3. 
 
Paul now decided to play 47. Rxb7+ Kc8 48. Rxf7 Bxd2 49. 
Rxf6 (not 49. Rxd2 Rxg3+) winning 3 pawns in exchange for 
the knight 49. ...Bf4 50. Rxd6 Bxg3 and Paul now has 2 
passed pawns but black is closing in on his king 51. Rc2+ 
Kb7 52. Rb2+ Ka7 puts black’s king away from the action and 
Paul now played 53. Rg6 splitting black’s rooks 53. 
...Rxh4+ 54. Kxg3 Rxg6 55. Kxh4 Rg4+ 56. Kxh5 Rxe4 57. Kg6 
Rxa4 and parity is restored. 
 
Now a race to the line 58. f6 Rf4 59. Kf7 e4 60. d6 e3 61. 
Re2 Rd4 62. Ke7 Re4+ 63. Kd7 Rf4 64. Rxe3 Rxf6 65. Ke7 Rh6 
66. d7 Rh7+ 67. Kd6 Rh6+ 68. Re6 Rh8 69. Re8 Rh6+ 70. Kc7 
and black must lose his rook to stop 71. d8(Q) and he 
resigned a few moves later. 
 
Draws for Murray Smith and yours truly were not quite 
enough as Grimsby ran out winners 3-2. 
 
All the very best for Christmas from Lincoln Chess Club who 
play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on Wednesdays at 
7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 


